PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

January 21, 2015
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on January 21, 2015, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch; Jonathan Mayfield; Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator; and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the Agenda.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

The minutes of the December 17, 2014 meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Lynch and a second by Mr. Mayfield with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report noting nothing of significance.
MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

PETTY CASH
Mr. Pearson said she needs to increase the amount of petty cash she has in the office to $300.00.  The number of tests that EPD is requiring has increased which has increased the postage and it is difficult to get the petty cash replenished in time to meet the postage demands.
MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to increase the petty cash to $300.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MIDWAY ROAD WELL 

Water samples from Midway were inspected.  Mr. Mayfield said the taste of the water had improved.  He tastes it periodically.  

SYSTEM OPERATOR
The monthly log sheet from the system operator was reviewed.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
Discussion was held regarding the stagnation issues in the water lines and the need to install automatic flushers to help alleviate this problem.  At the current time Mr. Huckaby is flushing certain lines manually.  The locations for the automatic flushers was considered.  It was decided to move forward and purchase two automatic flushers.  Ms. Pearson will consult with Don Rutledge with SOWEGA regarding the size and product to purchase.  
MOTION

Mr. Mayfield made a motion to purchase two automatic flushers as recommended by Mr. Rutledge at a cost not to exceed $3500.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

TANK INSPECTION
Ms. Pearson said she would like to completely flush the system.  It would be well if the fire department does this. It will take some time and the customers will need to be notified.  The Water Authority needs to have the water tank inspected and cleaned this year.  Ms. Pearson will discuss with Scott Huckaby regarding the flushing of the entire system and will get prices on the cost of the tank inspection and cleaning.  Mr. Lynch suggested the Authority try to get with the people in the area that have tanks that need annual inspections and see if they can work together to have all the tanks inspected at the same time by the same company and maybe get a better rate.  Mr. Lynch will follow-up and check with the City of Zebulon to see if they are interested.  
Discussion was held regarding potential problems during the inspection and cleaning. 

ADJOURN

Mr. Whitely made a motion, seconded by Mr. Mayfield, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Chair
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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